MINUTES FOR THE BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS

DISTRICT NO. 1

FEBRUARY 19. 2014
The regular meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners was called to order at 7:05 P.M.  Attorney Youssouf opened the meeting with the announcement required by the Open Public Meetings Act (copy attached) and salute to the flag.

ROLL CALL:

Comm. Michael Costello
Present



Comm. Charles Dipierro
Present 



Comm. Vincent DiLieto
Present   



Comm. Robert LeBrun 
Present



Comm. Raymond Perry
Present
Comm. Perry, seconded by Comm. DiLieto, made a motion to approve the minutes from the regular meeting held on January 15, 2014, subject to the same being provided to the public during and subsequent to this meeting.

ROLL CALL:


Comm. Perry


Aye

Comm. Costello

Aye





Comm. DiLieto

Aye




Comm. Dipierro

Aye




Comm. LeBrun

Abstain
Comm. LeBrun read the results of the 2014 Fire Election, which were as follows:

On February 15, 2014, the voters of Fire District No. 1 approved the 2014 budget.  There were 64 “Yes” votes and 25 “No” votes.  The budget approved was $1,947,860 of which $1,601,645 is to be raised by taxation.  

The outcome for the Fire Commissioner’s election for two Commissioners for Fire District No. 1 for a three year term was as follows:





Charles Dipierro         79 Votes




Raymond Perry
70 Votes

There were 3 write-in votes:

Andy Tancredi – 1

Bernard Orutay – 1

Vincent DiLieto - 1

INSURANCE REPORT:  Bob Soden was not present. Comm. DiLieto stated that the Life Insurance death benefit was paid to Rich Nichols’ family and Rocco Mazzio’s family.  Comm. DiLieto said that there were two members out on Workmen’s Comp due to injuries from a call.  A discussion followed.
CHIEF’S REPORT:  Chief Costa gave report (attached).  Chief Costa requested that they purchase lights for the new vehicle.  A discussion followed.  They will equip the new car in pieces to save money.
Comm. LeBrun asked if the new vehicle was in service.  He was told that it can be.  Comm. LeBrun wanted to know what they were going to do with the old vehicle.  He thinks they should advertise for bids for it.

Comm. Dipierro stated that if they did that, they would need all the necessary details pertaining to the vehicle.

Deputy Chief Pipero stated that local Departments have asked about it.

Attorney Youssouf stated that the Board can donate the vehicle to another agency.  If they choose to do that, they can pass a Resolution stating that the vehicle is excess equipment and declare it surplus.
Attorney Youssouf said that if they want to advertise for bids, he will need information on it, and the range of price and minimum bid.  A discussion followed.  If the value of the vehicle is below the quote threshold ($2,562), they can privately sell it without advertising it.
Attorney Youssouf asked Chief Costa to see what the vehicle’s worth is, and then the Board should let him know how they want to proceed.  A discussion followed.

Deputy Chief Pipero stated that if the truck is deemed unsafe, there should be a clause stating this.   Attorney Youssouf stated that it is sold as is.  A discussion followed.

Deputy Chief Pipero said that the resale will be a lot less unless they do work on it.

Attorney Youssouf said that if Spotswood’s Department is interested in it, they should get a letter from them stating that they would like it.

FIRE PREVENTION REPORT:  Fire Official Zih was present and gave his report (attached).  Ernie stated that it has been a busy month.  They had to do the yearly report for the DCA online and a supplemental report for non-life hazards.

Ernie said that Pat will be sending out letters to follow up on Businesses that have not paid yet.
Ernie said that they were investigating the Texas Road roof collapse.  They were there late at night and then back the next morning.  A discussion followed.

Ernie said that the roof is still falling. They will have to make a decision on how to proceed.  Ernie said that they shut down most of the other complex for a week. Comm. Dipierro said that they are protecting the public.  A discussion followed.

Comm. Dipierro thanked the volunteers and the Bureau for going out and helping.
There was a discussion on solar panels and a universal symbol that can be posted for them.  Ernie said he had a copy if the Board wanted to see it.  Pat said that this does not apply to residences.
PRESIDENT’S REPORT:  President Steinhauser congratulated Comm. Dipierro and Comm. Perry for their re-election to the Board.  Frank said that he will have nothing until next month when the budget is in effect.
Frank said that the building is good, and the generator was good during the ice storm.  They test it Tuesday night at 7:00 PM.
LEGAL REPORT:  Attorney Youssouf congratulated the Board on the budget’s passing.  The re-organization will happen in March, and at that time they will make professional appointments and the Resolutions will be adopted.  Attorney Youssouf will prepare all the Resolutions.  If there are any changes in appointments, Attorney Youssouf asked that he be informed prior to the meeting.
Attorney Youssouf said that they have been in contact with the Engineer and Architect.
We received a letter requesting certain changes on the project which must be made in order to receive Site Plan approval from the Middlesex County Land Development Review Committee.  Attorney Youssouf said that he spoke to Lorali Totten from Crest about these changes.  We have to adhere to these changes because the project is adjacent to a County Road.  A discussion followed.
Comm. Dipierro stated that there will be a meeting on 2/27/14 in Trenton with the Local Finance Board.  They should have all the information after this.  We have all the answers they are looking for.  One question is can this project be funded without it being a burden to the taxpayers.  Attorney Youssouf stated that this District does not have debt service.  There are not many Municipalities in the State that can say this.
Comm. Costello asked if we get approval at this meeting can we go out to bid.  Attorney Youssouf stated that we can go out to bid at any time when the plans are done.  The bids have to remain valid for 60 days so they can be reviewed.  A discussion followed.
ACCOUNTANT’S REPORT:  Joe Massoni stated that the monthly reports went out.  
As mentioned before, the budget has passed.

There was a discussion on purchasing a light package for the new vehicle.  Comm. Perry, seconded by Comm. LeBrun, made a motion to adopt a Resolution authorizing the purchase of a light package from East Coast Emergency Lights at a cost of $5,253.

ROLL CALL:


Comm. Perry

Aye





Comm. LeBrun
Aye





Comm. DiLieto
Aye





Comm. Costello
Aye





Comm. Dipierro
Aye

Joe Massoni stated that he has been working on a contract analysis for the Professionals.  He will circulate it.

TREASURER’S REPORT:  Comm. Costello read the list of bills to be paid.  They were as follows:
LINE ITEM

Amanda’s Web, LLC - $100 – website



A-8

Absolute Fire Protection - $959.51 – repairs



0-15
Advanced Air Systems - $145 – repairs



0-15
Bank of America - $2895.08 – lettering/maintenance*

0-15
Bank of America - $707 – fuel, gas monitor service
**

0-9, 0-15
Citgo - $445.56– fuel 





0-9

Citgo - $223.68 – fuel 





0-9 

Citgo Universal - $124.05 – fuel




0-9
Coffee Distributing - $59.85, $60




A-8
Coffee Distributing - $312.96, $61.90 (from Dec.)


A-8
Coffee Distributing - $89.54 – coffee supplies


A-8
D&A Auto Supply - $149.98 & $109.99



0-4 
Crest Engineering - $10,078.75




A-11a
FF1 Professional Safety Services - $918.27, $460.32


0-15, 0-4




Feldman, Sablosky, Massoni & Co. - $5,213 – accounting

A-11
Grainger - $816, $160.43, $130.60, $473.85 supplies, gas det.***
A-8, 0-4, 0-8
Home News Tribune - $56.84, $51.64 – advertising


A-1



Middlesex County Fire Academy - $236 – training


0-16
Mitchell Associates Architects - $40,250 & $734.59


A-11a

MTUD - $93.46 – utilities 467 Spotswood-Eng. Rd

MTUD – $43,037.50 – hydrants





A-6
Motorola - $465 – repairs





0-15
National Terminal - $1,505.78 – fuel



0-9
New Jersey American Water - $174.40 – hydrants


A-6
Royal Transmissions - $1,005.66 – repairs



0-15
RumZdad, LLC - $1,467.45

SAFE-T - $640 – Leather/Advance Rip Stop



0-4

Trius - $274.40 – service snowplow




0-15
Verizon Wireless - $502.14

Verizon Wireless - $494.52





0-7
Villa Laura Restaurant - $57.14 – food poll workers


A-5

Harold Kane - $175 – poll worker




A-5

Jeanine Fama - $175 – poll worker




A-5
Alan Friedrich - $175 – poll worker




A-5
Ann Martucci - $175 – poll worker




A-5
TOTAL:  $116,481.84
FIRE PREVENTION BILLS:

Verizon - $610.13





F-3
Ernie Zih - $254.22 – reimbursement postage, supplies

F-3

Ernie Zih – 115.50 – reimbursement CO/smoke alarms

F-3
Middlesex County Fire Prevention & Protection Assoc. - $125 dues
F-3
TOTAL: $1,104.85


*Agin Sign & Design - $1,800 included in January bills (lettering)

**Industrial Scientific - $351.50 – included in January bills

*** Grainger – credit of $123.93 to be applied
Comm. DiLieto, seconded by Comm. Perry, made a motion to pay the bills read. 
ROLL CALL:

Comm. Perry

Aye



Comm. DiLieto
Aye


     Comm. LeBrun
Aye



Comm. Costello
Aye



Comm. Dipierro
Aye

OLD BUSINESS:  There was a discussion on the new tough pads.  They are fully updated.  They are waiting on the mounts to come in.  A discussion followed.
Deputy Chief Pipero stated that the radios have been updated.  They will be programmed on Monday.

Comm. LeBrun said that when the new tough pads are in service, the old ones should be wiped clean.  Joe Rumolo said that he will do that.  The Old Bridge police are interested in the old tough pads.

Deputy Chief Pipero said that the other side of town (District #2) does not have tough pads.  It is up to the Board to see what should be done with the old ones.  East Brunswick is also interested.

Comm. LeBrun stated that he would like to work within the town because it is the taxpayers’ money.  A discussion followed.
Joe said that he is waiting to hear from Microsoft to see if they can use the same license to operate.  He will do what he can to save money.
Ernie said that the Commissioners have an old laptop, and the Bureau also has one.  They are very old.  Joe said that he will look at them. 

NEW BUSINESS:  Comm. Dipierro stated that he spoke to Lorali from Crest Engineering.  He wanted to make sure that there will be a bus stop on the corner.  The curbs and sidewalks have to be replaced.  They must be County standard and ADA compliant.  We will also have to mill and pave Texas Road.  This will be part of the bid.  
Comm. Dipierro stated that EPIC is interested in overlooking the job.  A discussion followed.

Comm. Dipierro stated that he is going to a seminar with Bob Mitchell.  The seminar is on public bids and public contracts.  He will spend the day and bring back knowledge.

CORRESPONDENCE:  Comm. LeBrun said that we received a copy of a letter sent to Jersey Central Power and Light from Crest Engineering pertaining to Utility Relocation.  We also received a copy of the minutes of the quarterly meeting for New Jersey State Association of Fire Districts.
Comm. LeBrun stated that a letter was received pertaining to Federal licensing for radios.  The letter was given to Chief Costa to check on.
MEETING OPENED TO PUBLIC:   No Comments
Comm. LeBrun, seconded by Comm. Perry, made a motion to go into Executive session to discuss personnel matters.

ROLL CALL:


Comm. LeBrun
Aye





Comm. Perry

Aye





Comm. DiLieto
Aye





Comm. Costello
Aye





Comm. Dipierro
Aye

Public meeting adjourned at 7:55 P.M.
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